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Due to budget tightening, Texas 
PRIMA members were not as numer-
ous at the National Conference this 
year, in contrast to previous years.  
But, while not present in numbers, 
were well represented by the number 
of awards won by Chapter members! 
 
Tracy Seiler, of The University of 
Texas System, was awarded the 
Chapter Service Award.  Tracy is 
President-Elect of Texas PRIMA. 
 
The City of Bryan was the winner of 
the Public Sector Risk Management 
Achievement Award for their pro-
gram, “City of Bryan Health Lifestyles 
Program.” Leslie Becker received the 
award on behalf of the City of Bryan. 

 
The Garland Independent School 
District received Honorable Mention 
in the Public Sector Risk Manage-
ment Achievement Award for their 
program, “Reach for the Stars, but 
Watch Your Step.”  Alan Smith re-
ceived the award on behalf of the 
school district. 
 
Henry Kaplan from the Garland ISD 
made a presentation, “Loss Run 
Analysis: A Qualitative Approach,” 
and Regan Rychetsky from the 
Texas Health & Human Services 
Commission made a presentation. 
Regan is President of Texas PRIMA. 
 
James Huckaby of Mesquite ISD and 
Bruce Birdwell of the Port Authority 
of the Port of Houston, were in atten-
dance. Both are former Presidents of 
Texas PRIMA and National PRIMA. 
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FROM THE NIB OF THE PRESIDENT 
 
This year I wanted Texas PRIMA to offer the Texas PRIMA Webinar Series in order 
to provide an additional educational resource and strengthen the quality of Texas 
PRIMA education and training offerings to Texas PRIMA members.  I am ecstatic to 
say that Texas PRIMA has started offering webinars, and to date, we have had two 

webinars.  Be on the watch for more webinar notices in the future. 
 
You will soon be receiving the 2010 Texas PRIMA Conference and Exhibition brochure in the 
mail.  The theme of this year’s conference is ‘The Good, The Bad, and The Ugly…of Risk Man-
agement’.  The conference will be held at the beautiful Hyatt Regency Lost Pines Resort & Spa 
(just a 15 minute drive from Austin-Bergstrom International Airport).  The Hyatt Lost Pines offers 
a vast array of activities and entertainment for all, and has several on-site dining choices…even 
Starbucks coffee!!!   
 
Please note that we have a new format this year.  Conference is starting on Sunday, November 
7th and concluding on Wednesday, November 10th, allowing Texas PRIMA to offer more educa-
tional sessions to our members.  We will also have an educational session scheduled before the 
keynote address on Monday, November 8th.  We received an overwhelming response to our call 
for presentations this year and received outstanding submissions.  The Education Committee 
worked diligently to review and choose presentations that could provide a diverse and strong 
educational conference for all attendees.  We will also offer a session for the Certified School 
Risk Manager (CSRM) certification program.  I firmly believe the 21st Annual Conference and 
Exhibition will be our best conference to date. We are all facing lean economic times with 
budget cuts and travel restrictions.  However, I can assure you that the educational sessions at 
this year’s conference will provide you with the knowledge, tools and resources to improve your 
ability to mitigate risk, improve safety and reduce costs for your entity. 
 
I, again, encourage Texas PRIMA members to become more active in this chapter, and agree to 
host a regional meeting, or offer to present an educational session at a regional meeting or we-
binar.  With conference approaching in November we will be looking for members to help at con-
ference as moderators.   Call for 
nominations will be out soon, also.  If 
you want to run for the Board of  
Directors, I encourage you to  
complete the nominations form and 
submit your information. Remember, 
this is your chapter, take an active 
role.   
 
Pray for our troops.  They need our 
support.  
 
GIG’EM, 
Regan J. Rychetsky 
President 
Texas PRIMA 
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TXPRIMA members are actively encouraging the next generation of risk managers to consider Public En-
tity Risk Management as a career of choice.    To that end, members have been busy over the past few 
months visiting campuses across the state, where Risk Management and Insurance (RM&I) is offered as a 
field of study.   
 
Donna James-City of Corpus Christi, Scott Payne-
City of Denton, Cheryl Johnson-Dallas Independent 
School District and Charles Gillenwater-City of Mes-
quite, have recently shared their insight and experi-
ence with students at St. Mary’s University, The Uni-
versity of North Texas (UNT), Southern Methodist 
University (SMU) and Baylor University.   
 
Each of the universities mentioned above, have stu-
dents willing to work at entry level risk management 
positions, upon graduation.  Additionally, the RM&I 
departments are always looking for internship oppor-
tunities for their students.     
 
The next time you are in search of entry level em-
ployees, or a good RM&I intern, consider a student 
from our state-based universities that promote risk 
management as a career option.  You will be glad 
you did!   
  

Austin Texas, during the month of June, was hot!  Not because of temperature, but due to heated dis-
course on serious risks of immediate concern among public entities within the state. 
 
Risk professionals from across the state gathered to hear experts discuss risks associated with the 
Texas/Mexico border, Workers’ Compensation Presumptive statute and Health Care reform.   
 
Dr. Antonio (Tony) Zavaleta, PhD., University of Texas-Brownsville, along with Martin Cuellar-Sheriff of 
Webb County, provided a riveting overview of the current issues, risks and future concerns of the drug 
cartel wars occurring along the shared border with Mexico.  Border as well as the integrity and stability of 
Mexico’s governments (local, state and federal) affect all public entities within our state, regardless of lo-
cation.   
 
Mike Bratcher and Phil English, of the Texas Municipal League-Intergovernmental Risk Pool provided an 
overview of the Workers’ Compensation Presumptive Disability statute, and how claims are adjudicated 
based on evidence-based medicine.   

 
Ed Oleksiak, of Holmes-Murphy, spoke to the 
audience regarding Health Care Reform and 
the predicted impact of this historic piece of 
legislation on the future delivery and cost of 
health care to individuals, organizations and 
our nation. 

TEXAS PRIMA & UNIVERSITY PARTNERS :   
PROMOTING PUBLIC RISK MANAGEMENT  

HOT TOPIC SEMINAR ADDRESSES BIG RISKS FOR PUBLIC ENTITIES 
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Pictured is the UNT RMIS Club trip to the Dallas Stars 
game.  Cheryl Johnson and Scott Payne attended as 
guests.   



A Texas PRIMA Regional Meeting 
was held on July 22, 2010 in San 
Antonio.  Northeast Independent 
School District (NISD) hosted the 
event. 
 
Steve Tovar and Diane Rhodes 
kicked off the meeting with a presen-
tation of the NISD Wellness program, 
entitled “Wellness: Creating Health 
Initiative Practices to Improve Capac-
ity to Learn and Increase Productiv-
ity”.  This unique approach to well-
ness addresses not only wellness for 
employees, but also students and 
parents, of the District.  This innova-
tive approach to wellness was of 
great interest for all in attendance. 
 
Joshua Sutin and Quinn Baker, with 
Cox Smith Attorneys, presented an 
informative program concerning 
Health Care Reform.  Sponsored by 
Wortham Insurance Services, the 
presentation titled “What Health Plan 
Sponsors Need to Know and Do 
Now” addressed immediate con-
cerns, key definitions, and several 
action items for immediate consid-
eration.  Many questions were raised 
and addressed by both presenters.  
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Everyone in attendance has a better 
understanding of Health Care Re-
form and its foreseeable conse-
quences. 
 
After a lunch sponsored by Frost In-
surance, Mitch Monis with National 
Health Administrators, presented a 
basic course for Long Term Care In-
surance.  His presentation addressed 
long term care insurance considera-
tions when contemplating its pur-
chase.  This voluntary benefit is re-
ceiving more interest as our popula-
tion ages and elder care becomes a 
bigger financial concern for all.   
 
Thanks to all who contributed their 
time, talent and financial support for 
this informative opportunity to hear 
about issues of importance to Public 
Risk professionals and the entities 
they serve.      

SAN ANTONIO REGIONAL MEETING A SUCCESS 2010 BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 
REGAN J. RYCHETSKY 
PRESIDENT 
DIRECTOR, HHS ENTERPRISE RISK 
MANAGEMENT AND SAFETY 
512-424-6985, 
REGAN.RYCHETSKY@HHSC.STATE.TX.US 

 
TRACY SEILER 
PRESIDENT ELECT 
MANAGER OF RISK FINANCE, THE 
UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS SYSTEM 
512-499-4401, 
TSEILER@UTSYSTEM.EDU 

 
DONNA JAMES-SPRUCE  
SECRETARY 
RISK MANAGER, CITY OF CORPUS 
CHRISTI 
361-826-3739,  
DONNAJ@CCTEXAS.COM 

 
SCOTT PAYNE, CGBA 
TREASURER 
RISK MANAGER, CITY OF DENTON 
940-349-7836, 
SCOTT.PAYNE@CITYOFDENTON.COM 

 
DAVID E. KESTER 
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 
DIRECTOR, HUMAN RESOURCES & 
RISK MANAGEMENT, HARRIS 
COUNTY 
713-755-5586, 
DAVID_KESTER@HCTX.NET 

 
MELISSA SULLINGER  
PAST PRESIDENT 
RISK MANAGER, CITY OF BAYTOWN 
281-420-5362, 
MELISSA.SULLINGER@BAYTOWN.ORG 

 
DIRECTORS 

CHARLES GILLENWATER 
SAFETY & RISK MANAGER, CITY OF 
MESQUITE 
972-216-8168, 
CGILLENW@CI.MESQUITE.TX.US 

 
IRMA HERNANDEZ 
DIRECTOR, EMPLOYEE BENEFITS & 
RISK MANAGEMENT, SAN ANTONIO 
I.S.D. 
210-554-8669, 
IHERNANDEZ2@SAISD.NET 

 
GILBERT SANCHEZ 
RISK MANAGER, CITY OF LAREDO 
956-795-3075, 
GSANCHEZ1@CI.LAREDO.TX.US 

 
BILL TARRO 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF RISK 
MANAGEMENT, LUBBOCK ISD 
806-766-1109, 
BTARRO@LUBBOCKISD.ORG 

 
DIRECTOR EMERITUS 

CINDY KIRK, CGBA 
RISK MANAGEMENT DIRECTOR, 
CITY OF BRYAN 
979-209-5054, 
CKIRK@BRYANTX.GOV 

 
LEGAL COUNSEL 

DAVID J. LABREC 
ATTORNEY, STRASBURGER & PRICE, 
LLP 
214-651-4752, 
DAVID.LABREC@STRASBURGER.COM 

RISK MANAGEMENT AWARDS— TOOT YOUR OWN HORN! 
 
Texas PRIMA is looking for Risk Managers and programs that 
are reducing costs, reducing injuries, increasing wellness or 
other Risk Management activities that protect assets and man-
age risk for Texas Public entities.  We want to recognize 

you.  Fill out the online application at www.texasprima.org  Applications must 
be received by September 1, 2010.  Good Luck and TOOT YOUR HORN! 
    
* Risk Manager of the Year and Risk Management Associate of the Year 
honors individuals who exemplify the title through continual innovation and 
commitment to the Risk Management field. 
   * Risk Management Program Achievement Awards honor public entities 
with creative and successful risk management programs. 
 
Do not be bashful.  If you know of an individual or program that is deserving of 
recognition, Texas PRIMA wants to recognize them at our annual conference.  
The recognition will take place at the Awards Luncheon on November 9, 2010 
at the Texas PRIMA Annual conference in Bastrop, Texas.  Contact Bill Tarro, 
Awards Committee Chairman, at billtarro@sbcglobal.net for any additional in-
formation. 

mailto:billtarro@sbcglobal.net�
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Platinum 

McGriff, Seibels & Williams, Inc. 

AS&G Claims Administration, Inc. 

JI Companies 

CIGNA 

Aetna 

Diamond 

Holmes Murphy & Associates 

Gold 

TRISTAR Risk Managemnt 

Munich Reinsurance America, Inc. 

Texas Political Subdivisions 

United Healthcare 

Surplus Lines Stamping Office of Texas 

Silver Sponsors 

CorVel Corporation 
Argus Services Corporation 
Texas Association of School Boards 
(TASB) Risk Management Fund 
Arthur J. Gallagher Risk Management 
Services, Inc. 
Texas Municipal League (TML) 
Intergovernmental Employee Benefits 
Pool 
Wells Fargo Insurance Services 
USA, Inc. 
Texas Municipal League (TML) 
Intergovernmental Risk Pool 
Texas Association of Counties 
Scott & White Prescription Services 
York Insurance Services Group, Inc. 
Cotton USA 
Hirons & Associates, Inc. 
J.T. Parker & Associates, LLC 
Midwest Employers Casualty Company 
BMS Cat/Blackmon Mooring 
Assurant Employee Benefits 
Davis Vision/ United Concondia 

 Correspondence 

The Texas PRIMA Press is the official 
newsletter of Texas PRIMA.  Corre-

spondence should be sent to: 

Texas PRIMA 

PO Box 4693 

Austin, TX  78765-4693 

Telephone:  512-394-0719 

Fax:  512-394-0720 

For information about the Chapter, 
visit the Texas PRIMA website at 

 www.texasprima.org. 

 

Communications Committee 

Board Liaison & Newsletter:   

Charles Gillenwater 

Website:   

Rene Burt 

 

About This Newsletter 

This newsletter is published quarterly 
for the benefit of Texas PRIMA mem-

bers.  However, the opinions ex-
pressed in the newsletter are those of 

the writers and do not necessarily 
represent the views of Texas PRIMA.  
The aim of this newsletter is to pro-

vide information to our members 
about Chapter events and risk man-
agement issues.  Please send news, 
information, comments, etc. to the 

editor via email, 
info@texasprima.org. 

 

  

http://www.texasprima.org/�
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